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BUGLE 200
This is the 200th edition of the Bosworth 
Bugle. Maybe we should laud it far and 
wide as our 200th Anniversary Edition!
We are proud to say that we have put your 
Bugle on the streets of Bosworth every 
month since we started in May 1996. We 
endeavour to bring topical information 
to you each month, hopefully without 
making too many judgements! 
If you think there is anything that would 
improve the content let us know - an 
anniversary is always a good time to 
take stock and perhaps adjust and look 
at things a little differently... 

MAJOR SURGERY
At the recent Parish Council meeting David Bell of the Harborough 

Medical Centre and Sarah Taylor of Husbands Bosworth Surgery 
outlined recent improvements to medical services in the village. 
The surgery is now run in conjunction with the Harborough Medical Centre, which will 
enable the Husbands Bosworth centre to offer a wider range of facilities. Core GP consulting 
services will be carried out at Bosworth by Dr. Jon Crowley, Dr. Hugh Delargy, Dr. Clare 
Cavanagh and Dr. Stacey Harrison. They will be supported by Extended Nurse Practitioner 
Sister Elaine Curley, who will carry out minor illness clinics, diabetic specialist Sister Zen 
Manship and Nurse Practitioner Sister Debbie Warner. Blood test clinics will increase to 
three sessions per week, and simple joint and muscle injections will be possible at Bosworth. 
Additionally, minor out-patient surgery that would previously have been carried out at 
hospital, will be possible at Bosworth, whilst more complex minor surgery procedures, 
perhaps requiring local anaesthetic, will be offered at Harborough Medical Centre. 
Patients will also have the opportunity to make appointments to see specialists at 
Harborough, with all medical records available at both centres. Improvements to telephone 
bookings should be evident shortly, following the installation of a new telephone system.
In addition, internet booking is being rolled out.
Longer term improvements planned for the surgery, including extending the consulting 
facilities, will require more extensive treatment, and is likely to involve building a 
completely new surgery complex within the village. 

SNAP-HAPPY

Remember to keep snapping for our Year 
in the Life of Bosworth display. Photos 

of our village and your activities during 
the year... Your sports, tennis, badminton, 
bowls, jogging, skateboarding, walking the 
dog, fetching the Sunday paper... 
If you are a member of a village group you 
can record your group members and activity 
for posterity. You can also make your mark 
in other mediums such as painting, drawing, 
fabrics. 
If you have any questions, please contact Di 
and Peter Jones on 880741.

SOWING THE SEEDS...

Eleanor Murphy predicts that Husbands Bosworth’s (ever expanding!) Horticultural and 
Craft Show will be held on a scorching hot Bank Holiday Sunday, August 25th. Early 

preparation is a must for those exotic veggies and the production of huge sunflowers from 
tiny seeds. So it’s not too soon to start your preparation for your prize winning entries in 
loads of categories. Hints on new classes? Well, it would be wise for the gentlemen of our 
village to acquire or practice their baking skills, and chicken masters should get their best 
layers up to scratch (ouch!). 
As usual we need help to keep this 125 year-old village tradition running. Any offers 
of aid such as baking cakes, assistance in setting up before, administration during and 
taking down after the show will be much appreciated. Cash sponsorship to help offset our 
running costs is equally welcome! This will be the sixth year that the ‘Village People’ have 
organised the show and every penny of the profit of over £2000 has been given back to 
Bosworth organisations. Look out for the show Schedules in the July Bugle - along with 
notice of the hosepipe ban!
If you miss out on a copy of the Schedule or need our ‘Showing Tips’ leaflet, invaluable for 
both old hands and beginners, please ring Eleanor Murphy 880476 or Kath Harrison 880206. 

FESTIVAL OF SPEED

Hopefully you already will have Saturday, 
June 29th scribbled into your diaries as 

the date of Bosworth Festival 2013.
This year we have a major scoop with a very 
special appearance of the STIG, who will be 
appearing in aid of his pet charity - Hearing 
Dogs for Deaf People. Our speed hero will 
be on site over lunch time, 12.00noon to 
2.00pm. If you want to catch him you’ll 
have to be quick!
Check on the Festival Facebook log for the 
latest news at:  
Husbands Bosworth Festival 2013   
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

SID REPORT
Speed Indicator Device Readings
High Street westerly [display]
Period: 06.02.13 to 13.02.13  
Vehicle movements:11558
Average speed: 28.19mph
Highest recorded speed: 58mph
High Street westerly [no display]
Period: 13.02.13 to 20.02.13  
Vehicle movements: 12372
Average speed: 28.33mph
Highest recorded speed: 51mph
High Street westerly [no display]
Period: 20.02.13 to 27.02.13
Vehicle movements: 11167 [6 days] 
Average speed: 28.14mph 
Highest recorded speed: 53mph
High Street easterly [no display]
Period: 27.02.13 to 06.03.13 
Vehicle movements: 13785 
Average speed: 27.33mph 
Highest recorded speed: 71mph
High Street easterly [no display]
Period: 06.03.13 to 13.03.13 
Vehicle movements: 14015
Average speed: 27.02mph 
Highest recorded speed: 57mph

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
NW Community Scheme No. 2123 

Local Beat Team
Sgt. 4358 Gaynor Turner 
PC 500 Andy Smalley 
WPC 4713 Sarah Clarke
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
PCSO 6573 Steve Adams   
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675

Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer 
PC 1010 Chris Hill
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

NORTH KILWORTH WHARF
BOAT SERVICES

Station Road, North Kilworth
Lutterworth LE17 6JB

Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels 
& red diesel Local delivery

Dayboat hire
Harry & Rachael
Tel: 01858 881723

T h e  H a r b o r o u g h  &  D i s t r i c t 
Neighbourhood Watch Association 
hosts an information and crime 
prevention stall at the indoor Market 
Hall in Market Harborough on the first 
Tuesday of each month.
Drop by to view the latest crime 
prevention items, discuss any incidences 
of suspicious activity that you may be 
aware of or just for a chat about the 
scheme.

From Mark Harrison
I would like to say “thank you” to all those who sponsored me when I took part in the Bath Half Marathon for Sue Ryder Care. Your 
support was really appreciated.
From Nick & Karen Raven, Church Lane
Once again we are approaching the RNLI Annual Flag Week and the keen Husbands Bosworth volunteers will be knocking on your 
doors during week commencing April 13th, so no hiding behind the curtains and please give generously as you never know when you 
might need a lifeboat!

FUNDING FORUM
The Lutterworth and Rural West Community 
Forum area has £15,000 up for grabs for 
community projects, with up to £5,000 
for individual projects. Apply for a place 
at the forum selection panel by April 24th. 
Funding decision night is May 22nd.  Visit 
www.leicestershireforums.org for more 
information.

TRADING STANDARDS ALERT
Leicestershire Trading Standards has 
recently received reports of elderly and 
vulnerable residents who have received 
cold-callers offering to jet-wash paving, 
carry out home or garden repairs. 
Large sums are charged for little work and 
once the resident agrees to have the work 
carried out and the traders gain access to the 
property pressure is applied on the resident 
to have other jobs done. 
No cancellation rights are given and the 
traders start work straight away, without any 
written agreement or specification.
Trading Standards advise residents to never 
agree to work on the doorstep and if the 
caller refuses to leave call the Police on 999. 
If you know of similar activity please 
contact Trading Standards on 08454 04 05 
06 or use telltradingstandards@leics.gov.uk 

CRIMESTOPPERS
Crimestoppers is highly effective - locally 
in the past 3 months, from 381 logged 
calls there have been 259 positive actions 
including persons arrested and charged. 
We are now looking for new volunteers.
To become a member of the executive 
committee requires some commitment 
but there are opportunities for associate 
volunteers who do not wish to attend 
formal meetings to work on projects in 
the county of 3-12 months. Experience of 
delivering verbal and written proposals 
and presentations or being willing to 
attend events to promote the charity at 
events would be desirable. 
Usually volunteers commit to up to 8 
hours per month. Out of pocket expenses 
will be reimbursed through committee 
raised funds. 
To apply please email CV and covering 
letter to sue.langley@crimestoppers-uk.
org or for more information please phone 
Sue (Senior Regional Manager) on 01455 
844606. Closing Date: April 12th 2013
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS 

 Foxton Inclined Plane Trust and the 
Old Unions Canal Society are planning 
a series of celebrations to mark the 200th 
anniversary of the opening of the canal 
from Norton junction to Foxton during 
August 2014. The organisers are hoping 
to host a display of historic boats and 
recreate the opening ceremony.
  The Market  Hal l  in  Market 
Harboroough is to be revamped in a 
£400,000 bid to revitalise its fortunes. The 
council aims to open the Hall to general 
markert traders for 6 days a week, with 
it being available for collector’s fairs and 
specialist markets one day a week.  

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

WEATHER LOG

FEBRUARY 2013 	 [2012]
Rain: 43.75mm (1.75”) 	 [9.75mm]
Wettest day: 17.5mm (0.7”) [3.25mm]
Highest temp: 10oC 	  [14oC]
Lowest Temp: -3oC 	 [-10oC]
Snow: 50mm (2”)	 [137.5mm]

• Open fires swept
• Stoves swept & serviced
• Modern cleaning techniques used
• Free smoke test on every chimney
• Certified by the Guild of Master
	 Chimney sweeps

Please call 
Paul on

07801 350298

www.EliChimneyServices.co.uk

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
* Full Day Care (0-4yrs)
* Government funded Pre-school sessions for 3 & 4 year olds 
* Breakfast & After School clubs
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leicestershire 
school breaks 
* Open 51 weeks per year
All situated at a lovely rural farm location
Hemploe Road, Near Welford, Northants  
Tel no. 01858 575642 email. jjswelford@tiscali.co.uk

PROJECT GARGOYLE 
Heritage Officers at Leicestershire County 
Council are looking for keen photographers 
to help them with a new initiative to 
photograph all the gargoyles and church 
carvings in the county. Volunteers should 
have access to a good quality digital SLR 
camera, be able to travel to churches around 
the county and have enthusiasm for the 
project! If you are interested please call Liz 
Blood on 0116 3056187. 
A training day for volunteers will take place 
on Saturday, April 6th at St. Peter’s Church, 
Tilton on the Hill.    

LAUNDE ABBEY
Launde Abbey is hosting an Art Exhibition 
and Sale on Spring Bank Holiday Monday, 
May 27th 11.00am to 5.00pm. The event, 
which is part of the Launde Abbey Fun 
Day will give visitors the opportunity to 
purchase original artwork from a variety 
of different styles and media, at excellent 
prices. Other attractions on the Fun Day 
include a Collectors’ Fair, craft stalls, games 
for all ages and an old fashioned fun-fair for 
the children. The Abbey’s restaurant will 
also be open for lunches and afternoon teas.    
The Abbey is a hidden treasure, located just 
off the A47 near East Norton.
Entrance is only £2.00 per person for 
individuals or £5.00 per car, including all 
occupants. For further information about 
displaying art work or to book a stall, please 
contact Suzanne on 01572 717254 or visit 
www.laundeabbey.org.uk.

CREATIVE TEXTILES
The Leicestershire-based Tesserae Textile 
Group is hosting a display of their work at 
Snibston Discovery Museum during April.
Blaby mixed-media artist Joy Norman 
will be exhibiting as a member of the 
group, displaying a selection of her unique 
handmade paper works, made using recycled 
waste paper, inlaid with fragments of vintage 
lace, organic materials and found objects.
The exhibition will be open daily between 
10.00am and 5.00pm. The Gallery is located 
near the main entrance and admission to it, 
and to the adjoining café, is free of charge.

WATER WALK
The Canal & River Trust is working with 
the Royal Geographical Society to produce a 
series of new canal and river walks for their 
Discovering Britain series.
Walks should be between 2 miles and 6 
miles in length. They should be structured 
around a geographical theme (e.g. glaciation, 
agriculture, tourism, settlements, industry) 
and should tell a ‘story’ about the landscape 
that the visitor is walking through.  
For more information and to express an 
interest in the project, please contact Justine.
Lee@canalrivertrust.org.uk

MONDAY EVENING SURGERY
Bosworth Surgery now offers an evening 
surgery on Mondays at Market Harborough 
Medical Centre.
Eight appointments are available each week 
from 6.00pm to 7.30pm and these can be 
used for routine pre-bookable appointments 
and also urgent same-day appointments.
Patients that have already used these clinics 
have been full of praise for the service.
If you are interested please telephone the 
Husbands Bosworth Surgery on 880522 for 
an appointment. 
Editor’s Note: we also hear that the Surgery 
is looking into offering repeat prescription 
deliveries to housebound or infirm patients 
living locally. More information later.

FULL STRETCH...
Don’t forget Pilates Classes are held every 
Friday night in the Village Hall 7.00pm to 
8.00pm. Classes are open to all ages and 
abilities, women and men. The class is on 
a pay-as-you-go basis or block payment if 
preferred. Mats are provided. 
For details please call Pat on 07939 226115 
or e-mail: pmackereth@aol.com

WOOD WORK PARTY
The next work party afternoon at the 
Millennium Wood will be on Saturday, 
April 20th from 1.30pm. Work currently 
being undertaken includes path repairs and 
hedge planting. Volunteers should wear 
suitable footwear, old clothes and gloves. 
Bring along any tools that you think might 
be useful. 
This is a great opportunity to get up close 
and personal with local Nature! 
For more information please call Jackie on 
880910 or Lorrie on 880281.
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
The Historical Society’s Periodical Journal

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Louisa Morris

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified
Full range of luxury treatments available

Gift Vouchers & Special Offers

Husbands Bosworth Salon 
Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences 
Military Vehicle Driving *World War II Military Vehicle Driving 
Children’s Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball *Archery 
Air Rifle Shooting
NEW FOR 2013 – MILITARY VEHICLE COLLECTION OPEN 
FOR VIEWING
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events, Stag/Hen 
Parties.........**Gift Vouchers Available !**
www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2013
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Brian Smith 880225
Art Workshop
Contact: 		  Ann Saxton 880971
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Bosworth Belles
Contact: 		  Linda Lawton 880503
Bosworth Tots
Contact:	        bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk 
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Handbell Ringers
Contact: 		  David Staples 880668
Historical Society
Contact:		  Melvyn Forman 880281
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  881757 or 881442
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:  		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Leicestershire Bee Keepers Assoc.
Contact: 		  Sally Lang 880773
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526  
Playing Field Committee
Contact: 		  Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Short Mat Bowls
Contact:  	      Marilyn Nicholls 07984 853208
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: 		  Geoff Armitage 880066
Welford Bridge Club
Contact: 		  Kate Hancock 880205
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

Villager Pat Heighton has recently passed to the Historical Society a rent book that 
belonged to Thomas Henry Porter, who was a saddler in the village in the first half of 
the twentieth century. The ledger meticulously logs his expenses, the repairs carried out, 
the tradesmen that he employed and the returns generated for a number of properties 
that he owned in Husbands Bosworth and Welford from 1906 to 1952 and makes a 
fascinating social history.
Thomas bought 3 cottages in West End, Welford in 1906 for the sum of £180. A cottage 
in Back Street, Welford cost £60 but expenses for renovations for the Welford portfolio 
cost over £100.
Later he notes that he paid £275 for two cottages on the corner of Church Street and 
Church Lane (then known locally as Gilby’s Lane) in Bosworth in March 1911, adding 
the two cottages adjoining these on Church Lane for £175 soon after. The records show 
that the Bosworth cottages returned £27.10s (£27.50) in their first year, but expenses 
of over £10 left a return on capital of only 3¾%. Thomas was obviously reasonably 
pleased with this, as he notes that he gave each tenant a one shilling (5p) Christmas box!
It is interesting to note the local businesses that he dealt with. Gilby, the painter and 
decorator and later Mr. Leago are mentioned in numerous transactions - Leago being 
paid £8.10s for painting the outside of the four Bosworth cottages in 1935. Knights did 
most of the major building repairs - 6/9d (34p) in 1924 for fitting a chimney pot on Mr. 
Martin’s house [Mr. Porter allowed himself 7/6d (37½p) in the account for providing 
the pot!]. The pumps and wells were obviously troublesome; expenses for repairs to 
these featuring regularly in the accounts. 
Mr. Porter also notes in the book his purchase of 10, High Street, Husbands Bosworth 
for his own occupation, from Mr. M. Wells, the proprietor of the woodyard, for £450 
for which he needed a £250 mortgage. 

This half term has been busy with the return of sporting action in the form of football and 
cross country running. Our children (and staff and parents!) have battled sleet, snow and rain 
to train and participate in local competitions. Our cross-country runners still have one more 
race in which to compete before the selections are made for the area team. Meanwhile, our 
young and inexperienced football team battled hard to score an overall draw in the recent Syd 
East Football Tournament. Huge thanks to all our parents who supported us by transporting 
children and cheering along on the sidelines. An especially big thank you to parent-governor, 
Kenny Anderson for volunteering his coaching skills.
Thanks also to all members of the village community who came along to the recent FOBS 
fundraising Tabletop Sale. There was a variety of stalls; with the refreshments proving 
particularly popular! Well done to Hayleigh Turner, our budding pianist, who provided 
entertainment and raised money for the school and Comic Relief while doing so. On the same 
day parent and school governor Marc Rowley donned a pirate outfit for a sponsored run from 
Market Bosworth to Husbands Bosworth; again a big thank you for a spectacular effort which 
saw the run completed in an impressive 4½ hours. The money raised by these events is still 
being counted, but will be used to support and enhance the enjoyment our children have for 
learning. My final thanks are of course to our hard-working FOBS volunteers who put so much 
time and effort into organising events to support our children. 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Elizabeth Bromley 881441

www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
Bob Hutchings 880131

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316 



5

ACTIVITY GROUPSTRADE DIRECTORY 2013

Gordon Begley 
Building & roofing contractor.
Contact: 		  Gordon Begley 880028 
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Honeypot Lane Bed & Breakfast
A 4**** welcome in a quiet rural backwater  
Contact: 		  Carolyn Goffe  880836
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: 		  Paul Bolton 880115  
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: 		  Kim McGuigan 880905 
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880183

To advertise here call Sylvia 
on 880902

or email:hiprice@btinternet.com

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on Tuesday, 
April 30th at Kilworth Springs Golf Club. 
Diners are asked to meet in the bar at 
12.30pm.
The Village Lunch is a great opportunity 
for those new to the village, retired or 
living alone to make new friends, or meet 
up with old friends, in a warm and relaxing 
atmosphere. 
The cost of the two-course meal, including 
coffee and mints is £7.50 per person. Call 
Janice on 880668 to book a place.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The next meeting of the Historical Society 
will be on Wednesday, April 3rd at 7.30pm 
in the Church Hall.
Alan Norman, of the Shuttlewood-Clarke 
Foundation, will give an illustrated talk on 
the work of the Foundation, which offers 
respite care for the elderly and disadvantaged 
at two houses at Ulverscroft in Charnwood 
Forest. The talk also focuses on the life of 
the Foundation’s founder, philanthropist 
David Clarke, a major benefactor to the 
Great Central Railway preservation group.   

BOSWORTH BELLES
The April meeting of the Bosworth Belles 
ladies social group will be on Wednesday, 
April 24th when the group will be making a 
sponsored walk around Kilworth Springs 
Golf course, ending with a meal at the 
Clubhouse. 
The group’s chosen charity this year is 
‘Jeans for Genes’, a charity that helps to 
raise funds for children suffering from 
genetic disorders. 
Contacts for this meeting are Nic and Jo.

LODGE FARM 
LUXURY TOILET HIRE

   Please call 01858 881386
                                                                                        
www.lodgefarmluxurytoilethire.co.uk

TENNIS CLUB
Membership has decreased substantially 
over the last 3 years to just 42 adults and 10 
juniors, which is very disappointing.
We have a wonderful facility in the 
village which is massively under-used. 
In recent years £33,000 has been spent 
on refurbishment and the installation of 
floodlighting. Why not make 2013 the year 
to join the club?  We have the cheapest 
subscription in the county at only £35 
for an adult member, which entitles you 
to play on 365 days a year. The present 
committee members would appreciate ideas 
for competitions and events from younger 
members to provide continuity and a future 
for the club.
A L L P R E S E N T M E M B E R S  A N D 
PROSPECTIVE NEW ONES ARE 
WELCOME.
ENROLMENT AND AGM
WEDNESDAY APRIL 24th at the Pavilion, 
Kilworth Road. Enrolment will be 6.30pm 
- 7.30pm followed by the A.G.M.
Our allocation of WIMBLEDON TICKETS 
should be available for the draw on this 
evening.
If you have any queries please contact one 
of the following committee members
Jennifer Rogers     880401
Mike Pennington  880455
Julie Cromack       880641
Alan Lister            881391

CANAL WORK
We’ve had a few responses to our plea in last 
month’s Bugle seeking community help in 
maintaining the canal towpath. 
Work envisaged at this stage is fairly simple, 
including improvements to the walkway by 
reinforcing and re-laying the worst parts of 
the towpath between Honeypot Lane bridge 
and the tunnel portal - work that the Canal 
& River Trust is unlikely to see as a priority 
but which will make walking the dog a more 
attractive prospect for villagers!
If you are interested in helping and haven’t 
yet been in touch please let Melvyn know. 
If we can muster enough enthusiasm we 
will contact the Canal & River Trust for 
their views on setting up an informal local 
group specifically to carry out minor works 
on the canal-side.    

FOBS NEWS
PLEASE NOTE:
FOBS Chocolate Bingo has been 
postponed. New date to be advised.

For further information or additional 
help & advice please call or email

Paul Bolton School of Motoring
01858 880115 / 07736 457986

paul_bolton@hotmail.com

*Terms & conditions apply

Free sign-up for on-line Theory Test
Professional Driving Standards Agency 
Instructor
New Peugeot 208 with dual controls
Flexible pick up and drop off to your re-
quirements including evenings & weekends
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
William Fletcher 	 880910 (Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 	 880281
Heather O’Connor 	880165
Susan Fisher 	 880026
Stuart Brain 	 881615
Patricia Hobson 	 880070
		
Parish Clerk  	
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6JU 				  
Tel: 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com

District Councillor
Brian Smith
10 Butt Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6LN
Tel: 880021 
E-mail: b.smith@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor
Graham Hart
Lilac Cottage
Willoughby Waterleys
Leicester LE8 6UF
Tel: 01162 478600
E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

C Begley Building Ltd 
Local, third generation 

house-builder 
Complete interior and exterior building projects 

New-build or maintenance work 
Hard landscaping, driveways 

& garden structures 
Listed Property restoration & conservation 

NHBC Registered 
01858 880405 or 07748 184659 

chrisbegley123@aol.com

The Bell Inn
Husbands Bosworth 
 Tel: 01858  880246

We currently have offers on selected beers, lagers and cider 
between 5.30pm - 7.30pm Monday to Friday.
Still offering two meals for £12 (selected items), plus monthly 
specials. Thursday is Steak Night, with a half-price bottle of wine 
with any 2 steaks from the ‘Steak Night’ menu.
Take Away options available.

Report of the Parish Council  Meeting held on Tuesday, March 5th 2013
Apologies were received from Mr. Brain and District Councillor Smith.
Visitors’ Questions
Mr. David Bell of Harborough Medical Centre and Mrs. Sarah Taylor of Bosworth Surgery 
updated Council on changes proposed for the surgery and reiterated their commitment to 
developing the facilities within Bosworth. Some discussion of the matter took place.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.
Matters Arising
Concerns were raised regarding communications with HDC via the central switchboard. 
These concerns would be brought to the attention of District Councillor Smith.
The ivy overhanging Green Lane appears to be the responsibility of the Highways authority    
rather than the adjacent landowner. Matter to be brought to the attention of Highways. The 
unstable wall on the south side of the lane had been reduced in height. 
The poor condition of the Butt Lane bridle path past the quarry extension had been noted 
by the quarry management who had taken steps to rectify the problem. It was further noted 
that the gates to the new workings were not always closed when work was in progress. 
Cemetery
A site meeting to assess the work to the Chapel of Rest would be called as soon as the 
weather improved. 
Overgrowth under the boundary hedges needed cutting back before the growing season 
commenced. Clerk to consult with the contractors. 
Playing Field/ Play Area 
Clerk informed Council that she had been unable to contact a mole clearance contractor 
to deal with the mole problem. Further inquiries to be made.
Traffic Issues
The results gathered by the Speed Indicator were now posted in an analysed format on the 
County Council’s www.bealocalhero.com website. 
The meeting heard that the problem of unsheeted wood-chip loads from Pebble Hall was 
being monitored by Lutterworth Police. Loads seen recently were now generally sheeted.
Rural Housing Scheme
The meeting heard that work was due to start on March 18th. 
Correspondence
A letter was circulated relating to stray dogs wandering onto the highway on a number of 
occasions recently. Clerk to check if HDC still had a dog warden to advise on the matter.
Any Other Business
It was agreed to host a village day on Sunday, June 2nd to celebrate the 60th anniversary 
of the Queen’s coronation. A barbecue would be provided and the beacon would be lit in 
the evening. The Pavilion would be open and villagers could bring their own picnics and 
make their own entertainment during the day. 
Council heard that preliminary meetings relating to the provision of high-speed Broadband 
had indicated that Bosworth would be unlikely to be within the initial area for development. 
Mrs. Hobson urged villagers to continue to register their interest on the BT website.
Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be the Annual Open Meeting on Tuesday, April 
2nd at 7.45pm in the Committee Room of the Village Hall.
THIS MEETING IS OPEN TO ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC AND TIME WILL BE 
ALLOCATED FOR DISCUSSIONS ON ANY ASPECT OF PARISH BUSINESS. 

SAVE 50% ON YOUR OIL 
OR LPG COSTS

Tundra Biomass Boilers

Yes you can save up to 50% 
by installing a biomass boiler 
using wood pellets instead of 

oil or LPG.
 

Call for a free survey
0800 334 5900



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning

Wednesday, April 17th10.00am-12.00noon.
at the home of John & Margaret Scurrah

25 High Street.  
Visitors always welcome.
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ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA

APRIL: 
Pat Heighton
Call Heather O’Connor on 880165 
if you would like to join the Flower Rota

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

7 	 Rev. Brian Kennard (Comm.)
14 	 Mrs. Miriam Stephenson
21 	 Mr. Roger Stephenson
28	 Mrs. Christine Hodgson

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwardens:
	 Brian Smith 	 880021
	 Lorrie Forman 	 880281

7  	 8.00am Communion Mowsley	
	 9.30am Family Communion HB
	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion Thed.
	 11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Communion Arnesby

14 	 9.30am Communion Shearsby	
	 9.30am Family Service Arnesby
	 11.00am Family Service HB
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Evensong Mowsley

21 	 10.30am Benefice Service Thedd.

28	 8.00am  Holy Communion HB
	 9.30am Communion B’thorpe
	 9.30am Family Service Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion Arnesby
	
Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established 
27 years

Sunday Lunch
Join us for Sunday Lunch and 
sample our fantastic food cooked 
from fresh produce.
2 Courses - £14.25 per person
3 Courses - £16.50 per person 

Contact Matt on 01858 575082 or 
email: mdengland@kilworthsprings.co.uk

Gourmet Evening
Join us for a Special Gourmet 

Evening on 
Thursday, 11th April. 

Try our new menu whilst 
enjoying some great wine.

G. BEGLEY
Building & Roofing 
Complete roofing & 

repair service 
Tiles / slates cleaned 

**moss removal** 
environmentally friendly - 
just spray & go - let nature 

do the rest! 
Established 40 years Free 

estimates 
Husbands Bosworth 

Tel: 01858 880028

NEW RECTOR 
A reminder thatt the licencing of Reverend 
Liz Bickley, our new incumbent, will take 
place on Monday, May 13th at All Saints 
Church, Husbands Bosworth at 7.30pm This 
special service will be led by the Bishop of 
Leicester, the Right Reverend Tim Stevens. 
Everyone is welcome to join with All Saints 
congregation in welcoming Rev. Liz and 
husband, Paul into our midst.   

CLASSIC FILM SHOW UPDATE
The Classic Film Show season has now 
closed until the autumn. Films shown  
have ranged from comedy to drama: The 
Titfield Thunderbolt, The Man Who Never 
was, Black Beauty, Every Girl Should Be 
Married, First of the Few and Jane Eyre. We 
are very grateful to our regular supporters 
for their support. In the last 6 months we 
have raised £312.50 for Church Hall funds. 
The 14 film shows since we started have 
raised a total of £890 and have brought us 
together for pleasant social evenings.
Our thanks go to Odeon Entertainment 
for letting us use these films. (See www.
odeonent.co.uk). If you see a film you fancy, 
please let Peter and Di know.
Many thanks to our projectionist, Brian 
Smith, who makes everything work!

CAUSEWAY COFFEE
The next Causeway Coffee morning will be 
on Friday, April 12th, 10.00am to 11.30am 
in the Church Hall. Anyone from the village 
who is retired and living alone is welcome 
to come along for a free cuppa and to catch 
up with old friends. 

MID-WEEK COMMUNION
Remember there is short, reflective Service 
of Communion at All Saints Church, 
Husbands Bosworth each Wednesday at 
9.15am. Everyone welcome to join us.



DIARY DATES for APRIL

Wed., May 1st 		  Historical Society Social Evening
Mon., May 13th 		  Rev. Bickley’s licensing
Sun., June 2nd 		  Coronation Day BBQ
Sat./Sun, June 22nd /23rd	 All Saints Flower, Art & Photographic  Festival
Sat., June 29th 		  BOSWORTH FESTIVAL 2013
Sat., Sept. 14th 		  FOBS Safari Supper 
Sat., Oct. 26th 		  FOBS Harry Potter Race Night
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LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
12/01504/FUL		  [Mr. G. Willett] Erection of a fence (retrospective), Jasmine Cottage, 7 Butt Lane 
13/00166/FUL		  [Mr. D Langlands] Insertion of ground floor window into side gable wall of existing dwelling, 9 Bell Lane
13/00191/TCA		  [Mrs. Melanie Humes] Works to trees, 9 Bell Lane
13/00226/TCA		  [Mr. Lee Wood] Fell and remove silver birch tree, 26 Honeypot Lane 
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough 
LE16 7AG. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Development Control Manager.
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS. 
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: hiprice@btinternet.com

MOBILE LIBRARY

ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES) 
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 		  2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 		  3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!
Not only lending books! Now hiring CDs & DVDs 

Local tourist information and free mobile internet access
*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

OFFERS 
Rattan cane headboard, double bed size. Phone 880971 
OFFERS 
Quantity of 12mm chipboard sheets approx 122cm x150cm. 
Suitable for flooring, cladding, etc. Offers in aid of church funds. 
Call Melvyn on 880281 

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm
between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from dismantling 
large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping small 

garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

Tuesday 2nd 		  Mobile library
Tuesday 2nd 		  Parish Council meeting, 7.45pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Wednesday 3rd 		  Historical Society meeting: The Shuttlewood-Clarke Foundation and David Clarke, 7.30pm CH
Wednesday 10th 		  Craft Club, 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Friday 12th 		  Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30am Church Hall
Tuesday 16th 		  Mobile library
Saturday 20th 		  Millennium Wood work party, 1.30pm
Wednesday 24th 		  Bosworth Belles Charity Walk & Supper at Kilworth Springs Golf Club 
Wednesday 24th 		  Tennis Club Enrolment and AGM., 6.30pm Pavilion, Kilworth Road
Tuesday 30th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club
Tuesday 30th 		  Mobile library

FOR SALE
Creda Simplicity Tumble Dryer. White. Good condition, nearly 
new. £45. 07815 489118
Cast iron pot-bellied woodburner vgc. £75.New Windsor-style 
recliner £50. 880824


